DISTRICT 31-I CABINET MEETING, August 4, 2018, First Reformed UCC, Lexington

Call to Order 3:30 pm by DG Carolyn Sprinkle. Pledge of Allegiance led by Lion Allen Reinhardt. 

Invocation by District Chaplain Lion Debbie Williams. 

Welcome to Lions and Guests by 2nd VDG Donald Cobb. Lion Bob Sprinkle was appointed Parliamentarian.

Comments from Leos by Lion Cori Cauble.

• The District has 13 Leo Clubs. • Leo Club presidents and Lion sponsors can now have accounts on My LCI to report service. • Surry Central Leo Club is celebrating 50 years of service! • Lions were asked to encourage Leos to become involved in District events.

A motion for Approval of Agenda was made by Lion Ron Staley. Second from Lion Gary Steele. Passed.

1st VDG Jimmy Myers reported on the Winter Convention.

• The convention will be held on the second weekend in January (Jan. 11-13) at Camp Dogwood (contract pending). • A Rise Against Hunger event will be held. • No date has been set for the next planning meeting, but anyone wishing to participate was encouraged to email 1st VDG Jimmy Myers.

A Year-End Financial Report (for July 1, 2017 to June 31, 2018) was presented by 2017-2018 District Treasurer Ron Staley. Lion Ron reported that…

• 100% of clubs paid their dues in a timely fashion. • All but six clubs participated in District Governor’s Goals. • Lion Ron prints newsletters for those without internet at cost (76¢ including postage) which is cheaper than any other printing option. • Some items showing zeros will be dropped from this year’s budget. • Lion Kirby Matthews questioned why $310.00 budgeted for Rise Against Hunger was not spent. Lion Ron responded that the event was self-sustaining, and the budgeted amount was not needed. • Lion Ray Costello questioned why $750.00 budgeted for Membership Recruitment and Training was not spent. PCC Ron responded that training was done but at facilities which could be used at no cost. • PCC Ron pointed out that we finished the year $6,751.77 under budget.

A motion for Approval of Financial Report was made by Lion Gary Steele. Second from Lion Jimmy Foster. Passed.

A Proposed Budget for the Lions Year beginning July 1, 2018 and ending on June 31, 2019) was presented by 2017-2018 District Treasurer Ron Staley. A motion for Approval of the Proposed Budget was made by Lion Gary Steele. Second from Lion Sharon Weddington. Discussion ensued…

• Lion Kirby Matthews questioned keeping $3,739.82 in a Restricted International Convention Fund. After further discussion, A motion that the International Convention Fund ($3,739.82  on June 30, 2018 Financial Report) shall be moved from Restricted Funds to the 2018-2019 budget to pay for international convention costs for this year, zeroing out the International Convention Restricted Funds balance as of July 1, 2018 while fulfilling the designation for those funds. (To be shown as Item 1104 and deducted from line 1101 (Transfer from Unrestricted Funds)) was made by Lion Kirby Matthews. Second from Lion Don Conner. Passed.

• DG Carolyn requested an amendment to address GAT expenses. A motion to add Line items in the amount of $750.00 under Income and Expenses for GAT Training with the Income to be provided by LCI in the form of a GAT Grant (to be applied for by the District Governor) was made by Lion Allen Reinhardt. Second from Lion George Culp. Passed.

• Lion David Smoot commented that he would like to see Club Officer Training done at locations throughout the District as it has been done in the past. DG Carolyn assured him that Officer Training will be done in some fashion this year.

• A motion to add a line item in the amount of $1,260.00 under Expenses for Email Blasts to send non-private communications to all Lions in the District who have provided email addresses was made by Lion Mike Reid. Second from Lion George Culp. Passed. (Lions in attendance were informed that Email Blasts have been being paid for by Lion Ron Staley, but quadrupling the number of the recipients would raise the cost beyond what is acceptable to allow him to pay.)

• DG Carolyn led discussion of a proposed amendment to add a line item for $1,600.00 to send four Lions to the Emerging Lions Leadership Institute. After the discussion it was decided that the GLT and the DG Team would create a procedure to handle selection of candidates before the suggestion would be acted on.

The motion for Approval of Proposed Budget (previously made by Lion Gary Steele. Second from Lion Sharon Weddington) as amended. Passed.

A report on the recently completed GAT Training was given by GLT-D Coordinator George Culp, GMT-D Coordinator Judi Seymour, and GST-D Coordinator Ron Rich.

Due to time constraints, Lion Tim Williams was asked to make comments concerning District Goals, District Membership Growth & Retention, and New Clubs vs Rebuilding Existing Clubs in lieu of leading a discussion.

Lion Antha Reid informed the Lions in attendance that Samaritan’s Purse will gladly accept clean, non-sticky prescription pill bottles.

CC Terry Cauble announced the upcoming NCLI and Council of Governors meetings in Raleigh.

1st VDG Jimmy Myers issued a challenge to raise $50,000.00 at the upcoming Brighter Visions Kickoff.

Benediction by Lion Debbie Williams

Adjourn at 3:05 pm.
